
Report No.4  

 
Report to Town Hall and Facilities Committee 13th February 2019 
 
Relocation of Bin at Filands 
 
1. Purpose of the report 

 

1.1 To seek guidance from the committee regarding the relocation of a bin at Filands Park 

2. Background  
 

2.1 Following concerns raised by residents about the hazardous positioning of a bin at Filands 
Park and requesting its potential relocation, for safety reasons. Wiltshire Council were 
contacted and asked to move the bin. They agreed, but as they didn’t consider the bin to be in 
a dangerous position, (despite one child crashing in to it whilst riding a bike), they said they 
would charge in the region of £190 to move it.  

 
3. Proposal 

  
3.1 The committee are asked to consider whether they would want to assess the potential hazard 

for themselves to determine: 
 

a) whether they should approach Wiltshire Council again requesting resiting of the bin at no cost 
on the grounds of safety; or, 
 

b) Agree to move the bin and pay the fee for its relocation to a safer spot 
   
  Financial implications and risks 
 
4.1 Potential expenditure of £190.  
 
4.2 Failure to undertake the work may pose safety issues  
 
5. Recommendations 

5.1    Members are requested to note the report and advise on the action to be taken. 
             
 
 
 

  


